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The Hallelujah Messenger
For just as the body is one and has many members, and all the members of the 

body, though many, are one body, so it is with Christ. 
For in the one Spirit we were all baptized into one body - Jews or Greeks, slaves 

or free - and we were all made to drink of one Spirit. 
1 Corinthians 12:12-13 
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Dear Friends, 

Last month we began a journey to reawaken the creative spark that God has implanted 
in each of us. We have been making connections between the creative life and the life 
of faith by tracing how God creatively draws all things into one vision of a new       
creation. Tuning in to our God-given creativity gives us renewed energy for passionate 
work, delightful play, and creative problem solving in order to make this world a better 
place for all. 

We’ve learned in and through Scripture that God gives us a blueprint for living the  
creative life. We notice that God dreams, God hoovers, God risks, God listens, God 
reintegrates, God rests and God expects us to do the same things as we move from 
what begins as a dream in our creative life to what will be made through our creative 
endeavors. 

Our children have been listening to stories by author and artist, Peter H. Reynolds who 
encourages us to just make a mark and see where it takes us. That speaks volumes for 
those who think they don’t have a creative bone in their body. Just make a mark and 
see where it takes you. Each week after Children’s Time our children and youth been 
given an opportunity to create as a part of their worship time. From thumbprint        
pictures to creating something out of nothing with playdough, we have witnessed 
through their creativity what we think we have lost. My hope is that you are finding 
inspiration to unleash your God-given gifts of creativity. I’d love to hear your stories, 
if so. 

In the Sundays to come, we will explore those last three characteristics of our Creator 
God – listening, reintegrating and resting - and continue to make the connections of 
how these relate to our life of faith, our relationship with God and others, and how our 
creative activities draw us into God’s vision of a new creation! 

God bless your day! 

Chris 

Pastor Chris 



Worship Information for October 6, 2019 -  October 27, 2019 

 SUNDAY,  OCTOBER 6TH:  SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST - WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY 

 Pastor:  Chris Bistline          Scripture: Acts 16:6-5      Sermon Title:  God Listens with Us 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13TH:    EIGHTEENTH  SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

Eben Files                  Scripture:  Luke 17:11-19            Sermon Title:   Thanks for the Memories

SUNDAY, OCTOER 20TH:    NINETEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST Pastor:  Chris Bistline       

Scripture: 1 Corinthians 12:12-19      Sermon Title:  God Re-integrates 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 27TH:     TWENTIETH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

Pastor:  Chris Bistline           Scripture:  Exodus 20:8-11     Sermon Title:  God Rests 

*************************************************************************** 
DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday, October 18th—Fall Festival Set-Up 

Saturday, October 19th—Fall Festival 

October 31st—Halloween 

Wednesday, November 6th—Geezer’s Lunch, Sirloin Stockade, Lockhart—1:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, November 6th—M.O.P.S.—10:00 a.m.–Noon 

Sunday, November 24th—Blood Drive—9:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m. 

Thursday, November 28th—Thanksgiving Day (church office closed) 
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Brown Bag Bible Study 

If you're looking for lively conversation, laughs and 
meaningful study of God's work, the Brown Bag Bible 
study might be just the right fit for you!  Meeting every 
Tuesday from 10 a.m. until noon, this group of lively 
women dive into the Word in search of meaningful    
applications to today's lives. 

Our current study began on September 10 .  The study is  
by a favorite leader, Max Lucado and is titled "Anxious 
for Nothing".  If worry and anxiety seem to be your con-
stant companions, come and listen to Max as he puts our  
anxiety in perspective, and leads us to God's remedy for 
worry. 

Study guides for this study are $10.00.  If you would 
like to join us, or if you have any questions, contact 
Roberta Laundy at 512-718-2436

Oh, did I mention that we also have snacks? 
*********************************************   

Sunday Afternoon Women’s Bible  Study 

The Sunday afternoon women's Bible Study is currently 
studying Beth Moore's "The Quest". They meet Sundays 
at 4:00 p.m. in room 201.   

On the first Sunday of the month, they do Bible    
Journaling.  No special Bible or materials are required 
for those new to journaling. 

For more information, contact Dot Files or Louise 
Ridlon. 

********************************************* 

SUNDAY SCHOOL SCHEDULE       
Join us!  There is a class for you!   

Classes meet from 10:15 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 

Pre-K  
Ages 2, 3 & 4 years old -Nursery Classroom 

Children: 

Annex Buildings 
CCUMC Nursery:         

Available for children 2 mos thru 4 years old 

. 
Youth:

Fellowship Hall/Youth Lounge 

Adult Classes: 

EMMANUAL AMBASSADORS: 

upstairs Room 202 
CROSS TRAINERS:       

upstairs Room 201 
NEW BEGINNINGS:   

Fellowship Hall 
***************************************** 

M.O.P.S. 
 Mops is a non-profit group that meets at CCUMC, 
on the first Wednesday of each month, Sept. thru 
May.  The moms meet for mutual support,          
education and community projects. 

This year will celebrate the 9th year that MOPS has 
been a part of CCUMC;s family! 

The first meeting this school year was Sept. 4, 9:45 
a.m.-12:15 p.m. and we are in need of  volunteers
to help with childcare in the Nursery, 2-3 yr 
class & 4+ class. 

If you would like to volunteer or re-volunteer 
please write your name, email/phone number 
and email to vicki.manno@gmail.com. 
*****************************************      

Nurture Team September 2019 Activities 

Visits (hospital, doctor) 
Cards 12 
Texts 
Calls   6 
Email 31 
Funeral Lunches   
Prayers daily for all in need 
Other   
Congregational Care Team point of Contact::        
Linda Rachui   512-364-4175 
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Trinity Travelers Celebrate 15 years! 
In September of 2004 a group of camping Christians from CCUMC met and organized Trinity Travelers as 
Chapter 21 of the National United Methodist Campers (NUMC).  We have enjoyed getting together each 
month since then, often heading across country!  Early on we adopted the Golden Age Assisted Living facility 
in Lockhart as our mission project.  We have also supported other projects such as Wounded Warriors, Bastrop 
County Long Term Recovery, and Shoes that Grow, just to name a few.  We enjoy playing games, singing, 
seeing sights around the places we camp, meeting new people and fellowshipping with old friends. 

The  Travelers are looking forward to cooler temperatures as we wrap up our 2019 camping schedule.  Due to 
illnesses and other commitments, the September campout to Skyline RV Ranch in Bandera has been cancelled, 
but October at Oakwood RV Park in Fredericksburg and the All-Texas Round-up in Glen Rose in November 
will round out our year on a fun note.   

Our group will be represented at the NUMC National Rally in Portland, Main later in September.  Those of us 
not able to go look forward to pictures and tales from those making the long trip. 

If you enjoy camping and would like to join us, contact President Jimmy Whittle or Wagonmaster Ed Laundy. 

*************************************************************************************** 

CCCUMC 2019 Food Pantry Counts 

**********************************************************************************************************

WEDNESDAY AT THE WELL 

Wednesday at the Well meals resumed on Wednesday, September 11, for fall.    We need meal     
workers in the following categories:   

· Groups who will host a meal as a fundraiser - tentatively once in the fall and once in the spring .

· Individuals who will take lead for one to two meals in the fall and one to two in the spring.
These folks do not have to do all the cooking, but do need to coordinate a menu and recruit helpers.  These in-
dividuals can select the church function to which the meal proceeds will benefit, such as paint-the-chapel, food 
pantry,   technology upgrades, Good Neighbor Fund, etc.  

· Helpers who are willing to bring a dish, assist with meal prep, set-up, and/or clean-up, but not take the
lead role. 

You or your group may sign up in as many categories as you wish.  Contact Charlene Severance or sign 
up in the entry foyer if you can fulfill any of the above roles. 

In addition, we need individuals to lead activities following the meal, either weekly or once a 
month.  Suggested activities are Bible Studies (Covenant, Disciple, or any other), a book club, stitchery or 
crafts, movie nights, youth activities, etc.  Choir will rehearse at 6:30.  Contact Dot or Eben Files if you have 
ideas or can coordinate an activity:  512-303-6417 or filesarabians@yahoo.com  

Month Week Date 

Food per 
Week Adults Children Week Month To Date 

September 11 2nd Wed 9/11 42 92 103 195 

September 25 4th Wed  9/25 23 50 40 90 

 1499 

mailto:filesarabians@yahoo.com
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FALL FESTIVAL 

What's in your basket?  Or how can I help? 

The Outreach Committee is asking church members to get involved for the Fall Festival.  It will be held      
Saturday October 19, 2019, starting at 10:00 a.m. 

One way many groups participate is by preparing a basket to auction off in the live auction at noon.  Past fa-
vorites include breakfast baskets, games baskets, chocolate baskets, cooking, etc.  Set up is the night before at 
5:00 p.m., so have items at church by Friday October 18th if possible. 

We'd love to have more auction items, crafts and baked goods to sell.  And we need more desserts for the bar-
becue luncheon.  Chuck Osborne is this year's pit-master for the barbecue meats.  So come hungry and plan to 
eat lunch (adults $10, or $6 for children under 12). 

Pick up and sell raffle tickets for the quilt.  The quilt is on display in the foyer.  Tickets are $1 each,or 6 for 
$5.  Envelopes are available by the quilt with $20 of tickets.  The raffle drawing will take place at the end of 
the live auction. 

We also need helpers on the day of the festival - in the kitchen, with outdoor activities, and as floaters.  Any-
one want to try your hand at being the auctioneer?  Our Scout troop is helping with outdoor games, so show 
them your support while they're there, and ask them about what's going on in the troop. 

Pick up a form on the back table in the worship center, fill it out and drop it in the offering plate.  Or sign up to 
help on a list in the foyer.  Or contact Fall Festival chairperson Eben Files. 

Most of all, come!  There will be plenty of fellowship time.  So bring the children & grandchildren, a friend or 
neighbor, or family members who may not be church regulars.  We'll have fun activities like a hay ride, bounce 
house, pumpkin decorating, games, and face painting.  The Sheriff's office will offer child ID.  There's no age 
limit for having fun (though the bounce house has a size limit).   

Dot Files 
Outreach Committee Co-Chair 
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CCUMC UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

The United Methodist Women will resume their monthly meetings on Monday, September 9.  Activities for 
the rest of 2019 will be discussed.  Dot Files will do a presentation on her recent trip to Israel and Egypt. 

All women are invited to attend the meeting at 9 a.m. in room 201.  Meetings are usually held on the first 
Monday of the month, with September and Labor Day being the exception.  If you have questions about  
membership or our activities, contact President Diana Jones. 

**************************************************************************************** 

MUSICIANS NEEDED 

Scripture says God created us to be instruments with the ability to sing and make music.  Music is an               
important part of worship and praise to God.  

All the musical groups are looking for additional members for fall.  Folks with a heart for leading joyful    
worship are needed more than folks with technical skill.  If you sing or play an instrument, there is a place for 
you.  In addition to our regular worship teams, back-up musicians and folks to help with special music are 
needed.  We need folks for 5th Sunday services, preludes or special music at regular services, communion  
music, Emmaus musicians, another pianist, and more. 

The praise band plays at the 9:00 service.  Rehearsal attendance is required, usually on Monday evening at 7 
pm.  To audition, contact Joseph Leggett.   

The traditional choir leads worship at the 11:15 service.  In addition to regular Sunday anthems, they do     
cantata's for the Christmas and Easter seasons.  Wednesday evening practices resume on September 4th at 
6:30 pm.  Come to a practice, or contact Louise Ridlon, or Beth Yost. 

The bell choir plays monthly from September to April, and at Christmas time during Dinner and a Concert.  
The more players there are, the more varied the music that can be done.  No experience with bells is needed, 
but some musical background is helpful.  Instruction will be provided.  We have had successful players from 8 
years old to 80 years old.  Mandatory rehearsals resume Monday September 9th at 6:00 pm.  Contact Charlene 
Severance. 

Music and sound are enhanced by balance from our audio-visual team. They serve in the sound room above 
the worship center while they worship.  When they do their usual excellent job, they are invisible to many of 
us.  New team members receive training on the equipment. Contact Sunshine Reyes, Shirley Ellis, or Joseph 
Leggett. 

Contact the leader for each group, or Dot Files. filesarabians@yahoo.comor 512-303-6417 

Psalm 100:1-2 (KJV)  "Make a joyful noise unto the Lord, all ye lands.  Serve the Lord with gladness:  come 
before his presence with singing." 

Psalm 150 (KJV)  "Let Everything That Has Breath Praise ye the LORD. Praise God in his sanctuary:  praise 
him in the firmament of his power.  Praise him for his mighty acts:  praise him according to his excellent 
greatness.  Praise him with the sound of the trumpet: praise him with the psaltery and harp.  Praise him with 
the timbrel and dance:  praise him with stringed instruments and organs.  Praise him upon the loud cymbals: 
praise him upon the high sounding cymbals.  Let every thing that hath breath praise the LORD. Praise ye the 
LORD." 

mailto:filesarabians@yahoo.com
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MEALS ON WHEELS 

Meals on Wheels (Combined Community Action (CCA) Senior Nutrition Program) food distribution will be 
coming to our church, starting about October 1.  The site director Shari Mailen has been hired by Meals on 
Wheels.  

All meals are cooked and prepared by Valley Services Inc. in Austin, Texas.  Hot food is transported in insu-
lated food containers by company vans to the sites.  At our Fellowship Hall, Meals on Wheels will repackage 
it for each recipient, then send it out for delivery.  Some meals come frozen so hot meal deliveries are only 
provided three to five days a week, but recipients get a week of meals.  

With the new site, Meals on Wheels is looking for qualified people to deliver to. Recipients must be 60 years 
of age or older and be home-bound (unable to drive and be unable to leave home without assistance and not 
have help in the home with cooking of noon meals).  Disabled persons under 60 who are on Medicaid may be 
eligible to receive meals with a referral from their caseworker. 

They also need drivers to deliver meals and smiles, typically within 10 miles of the church.  You choose the 
days you can work.  Even one day per week or per month helps.  Core days/times are Tuesday-Wednesday-
Thursday from 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  To volunteer, contact Shari Mailen at 979-716-6657. 

For more information, contact CCA at 979-540-2991 or 979-540-2990.  This division serves Lee, Fayette, 
Bastrop, Caldwell, Hays and Blanco Counties. 

Flyers are included in this newsletter.. 

**************************************************************************************** 

ED AND ROBERTA LAUNDY WITH RAMP CREW AT THEIR HOME 
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RAMP TEAM AT WORK 
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Operation Christmas Child 

Christmas will be here before we know it!  Boxes for Samaritan's Purse Operation Christmas 
Child will be available on September 29.  It's not too early to begin gathering items to pack in 
your box.  Last year the boxes that my grandkids packed went to children in Panama.  Often 
times this box is the only gift a child will receive.   

What Goes in My Shoebox? 

Start with a quality "wow" item such as a stuffed animal, soccer ball with pump, or clothing 
outfit that will capture the child's attention the instant he or she opens the box.  See gift sug-
gestions according to age and gender at www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmad-child/
what-goes-in-my-shoebox-suggestions/ 

Do Not Include: 

Candy, toothpaste, gum, used or damaged items, war-related items such as toy guns, knives or 
military figures, chocolate or food, seeds, fruit rolls or other fruit snacks; drink mixes 
(powdered or liquid); liquids or lotions; medications or vitamins; breakable items such as 
snow globes or glass containers; aerosol cans. 

Have a good time packing your box -- involve your kids or grandkids! And don't forget to pray 
for the child that will receive your gift! 

Look for the boxes on September 29 

http://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmad-child/what-goes-in-my-shoebox-suggestions/
http://www.samaritanspurse.org/operation-christmad-child/what-goes-in-my-shoebox-suggestions/
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UMW with Samaritan’s Purse boxes 

**************************************************************************************** 

Cub Scout Pack 1998 Update 

On August 29, 2016 we had a Sign Up Night at Red Rock Elementary.  There 

were a total of 10 new scouts added to our Pack!  During our Den Meeting on 

Monday, Sept. 9, 2019 two additional Scouts were added to the Pack.  We are 

growing!   In the near future we will be planning events and activities for 2020. 

Right now we have 2 fundraisers to meet our needs for camp and special outing 

fees.  The first is October 9th, at Wednesday at the Well.  The second is the sale of 

popcorn now through October 30th.  See Eli Sanders, Andrew Sanders, or Gabe 

Polley for details/orders.  

Edie Stimach, Committee Chair 
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Emmaus Update! 

Congratulations to the ladies who completed the Walk To Emmaus in September.  From our 

church circle that is Danielle Reyes, Carol Barg, and Sherry Michalenko. 

The Walk to Emmaus is an experience of Christian spiritual renewal and formation that be-

gins with a three day short course in Christianity.  It is an opportunity to meet Jesus Christ 

in a new way as God's grace and love is revealed to you through other believers.  This is a 

spiritual walk, not a physical one.   

The objective of Emmaus is to inspire, challenge, and equip the local church members for 

Christian action in their homes, churches, communities and places of work.  Emmaus lifts 

up a way for our grace-filled lives to be lived and shared with others.   

Each pilgrim is assigned a sponsor who will explain the walk, help with logistics, and an-

swer questions.  It's not too early to sign up for 2020.  If you wish to attend, but these dates 

do not work for you, contact Dot or Eben Files. 

Tentative 2020 dates:  February 20-23 (men) and November 5-8 (women) 

Gatherings of believers are open to everyone, including guests who have not yet attended a 

Walk to Emmaus.  Gatherings dates are on Saturdays, every-other month.  Contact Dot or 

Eben Files if you wish to carpool to any gathering.     

     Saturday November 16, 2019, Covenant UMC, 4410 Duval Rd, Austin 78727. 

4:00 Agape making, 5:30 pot luck dinner, and music & worship at 6:30 p.m. 

To help publicize Emmaus, the Greater Austin Emmaus Community asks those who have 

already attended to wear their colorful Emmaus cross lanyards the first Sunday in each 

month.   

The Greater Austin Emmaus Community (GAEC) website is: 

http://www.austinemmaus.org 

Walk dates, team & pilgrim applications, gathering information, prayer and agape sign-up 

lists, sponsor and other information are on this site.  You can also sign up on the website to 

get information updates by e-mail. 

For more information, contact Dot or Eben Files, or anyone who has already attended a 

Walk to Emmaus. 

Dot and Eben Files 

512-303-6417 

filesarabians@yahoo.com 

http://www.austinemmaus.org
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The Stewardship of Life 

 
Homeless in Obedience 

 

In Genesis 6 - 9, we meet a man who obeyed the Lord despite the cost.  Chapter 6, verses 5-8 tells us how 

thoroughly rotten people had become, so bad that the Lord regretted His creating them.  But Noah found 

grace in God’s sight. 

Then God gave Noah an order that was as foreign to his ear as it would be if God told me to build a space 

ship in my back yard.  At a time when it had never rained, God told Noah to build an ark -- a floating RV -- 

big enough to save a sample of man, God’s prize creation, and of the different animals and birds.  Noah 

didn’t know that water was trapped both in the atmosphere and in the earth that would be released on 

God’s command, but Noah believed God and obeyed.  His obedience cost Noah his home, the only one he 

had ever known, and 100 years of his life’s labor.  I believe that Noah did not obey because he understood, 

but rather he gained understanding because he obeyed. 

Consider what Noah gave up in order to obey God.  He gave up life as he knew it.  He must have been ridi-

culed by everyone who knew him, except possibly his wife, their sons, and their sons’ wives.  He gave up 

his prospect for living out a normal life span of 900-some years.  He gave up what comfort and stability he 

would have expected for an elderly man of that time. 

On the other hand, consider what Noah gained by his obedience.  He gained new status as head of God’s 

crowning creation.  He lived long enough to see man and animals off to a new beginning with a promise 

never again to be destroyed by rain and flood. Genesis 8:20 - 9:17  And he gained a new home with a dif-

ferent set of rules to live by. 

It is not difficult to identify people who follow the example of Noah by giving up the comfort and stability 

of life “at home” in obedience to a higher call.  The earliest ministers I met and heard were student mis-

sionaries who gained practice in ministry by serving at small rural churches such as the one I attended.  

They made themselves available for ministry wherever needed, with no promise of a stable home -- they 

learned obedience by obeying.  As I grew in faith, I had many opportunities to get to know missionaries, 

some as they served on the mission field, some as they became interested in missions and progressed to 

decades of faithful service.  Not once did I hear them complain about not having a “home.”  Most of them 

felt more at home on the mission field than they did where they grew up.  All of us can grow in faith by 

supporting, encouraging, and praying for those who serve in our own church and on the mission field. 

The Lord Provides! 

Myron Remington 

 



Message from Newsletter Editor: 

THE DEADLINE FOR ARTICLES FOR THE NOVEMBE 1, 2019,  NEWSLETTER  IS  THURSDAY,  OCTOBER 24,  
2019.     IF ARTICLES ARE NOT RECEIVED BY THIS DATE, IT MAY NOT BE POSSIBLE TO INCLUDE THEM  IN 
THE NEWSLETTER AS IT IS MY GOAL TO HAVE THE NEWSLETTER PUT TOGETHER, PRINTED AND READY 
FOR DISTRIBUTION ON THE FIRST SUNDAY OF EVERY MONTH. 

If I have missed someone’s birthday, if you know of events  that you would like included on the newsletter, and/or if you wish to 
receive the newsletter by email, please send me send me an email  at the address below. Please include CCUMC Newsletter in the 
subject line so your message doesn’t go to my junk mailbox. 

May your blessings be many and your troubles few!    Janice Hoffman, Editor  jhoffmanccumc@aol.com 
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PRAYER LIST:    Please keep the following in your prayers and all those who are in need of prayers that we are unaware of. 

Dan & Cathy Aguilar 

Pastor Chris Bistline 

Shirley Cain 

Ruthie Coleman 

Jim Collier 

Melba Conley 

Linda Cuatt 

Bob Dannewitz I (Nancy Weidner’s father) 

Bob Dannewitz II (Nancy Weidner’s son) 

Ginny Emens 

Arnold & Gloria Essler 

Brandi Hall (Carolyn Smith’s daughter) 

Joe Gambino 

Virgil Kennedy 

Lanny Kutz (Frank Weidner’s friend) 

Patricia Landeros 

Roberta Laundy 

Mike Meador 

Shirley Meek 

Sheryl Michalenko 

Kim Newman 

Jeanne Randall 

Tammy Rigney (Kent  & Carolyn Smith’s daughter) 

Debbie Somers 

Frank & Nancy Weidner, Isabella & Noel 

Jimmy & Marion Whittle 

Thomas Whittle 

Our world and leaders 

Military 

All those unnamed that are in need of prayers 

BIRTHDAYS 

October 01   Velma Goertz October 11   Kayden Gattis October 22    Tiffanie Cook         

October 01   Vicki Manno October 11   Tutka Staal  October 23     Andrea Hudson 

October 02   Robert Cloyed, Jr. October 13   Rosalie Kahanek October 23     Kim Huet 

October 06   Marie Bleibtreu October 16   Ine Leggett   October 23     Verla Tindell 

October 08   Jonathan Lindsey October 17   Peggy Collier October 24      Jennifer Taylor 

October 08   Irene Osborne October 18   Brian Weaver October 27      Sunshine Reyes 

October 09   Peggy Eastabrook October 19   Susan Nogues October 28     Kim Atkinson 

October 09   Beverly Leighton October 20  Chris Bistline October 31     Derek Carter 

October 09   Lawrence Reid October 20  Savannah Hart 

October 10   Phillip Huckabee October 21  Joyce Lauze 
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Cub Scout Pack 1998 Update 

On August 29, 2016 we had a Sign Up Night at Red Rock Elementary.  There were a total of 10 

new scouts added to our Pack!  During our Den Meeting on Monday, Sept. 9, 2019 two addition-

al Scouts were added to the Pack.  We are growing!   In the near future we will be planning 

events and activities for 2020.  

Right now we have 2 fundraisers to meet our needs for camp and special outing fees.  The first 

is October 9th, at Wednesday at the Well.  The second is the sale of popcorn now through Octo-

ber 30th.  See Eli Sanders, Andrew Sanders, or Gabe Polley for details/orders.  

Edie Stimach, Committee Chair 

***************************************************************************************** 

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT 

After being interviewed by the school administration, the prospective teacher said:  

“Let me see if I’ve got this right.   

“You want me to go into that room with all those kids, correct their disruptive behavior, observe them for 
signs of abuse, monitor their dress habits, censor their T-shirt messages, and instill in them a love for      

learning. 

“You want me to check their backpacks for weapons, wage war on drugs and sexually transmitted diseases, 
and raise their sense of self esteem and personal pride. 

“You want me to teach them patriotism and good citizenship, sportsmanship and fair play, and how to register 
to vote, balance a checkbook, and apply for a job. 

“You want me to check their heads for lice, recognize signs of antisocial behavior, and make sure that they all 

pass the final exams. 

“You also want me to provide them with an equal education regardless of their handicaps, and communicate 
regularly with their parents in English, Spanish or any other language, by letter, telephone, newsletter, and 
report card. 

“You want me to do all this with a piece of chalk, a blackboard, a bulletin board, a few books, a big smile, 
and a starting salary that qualifies me for food stamps. 

“You want me to do all this, and then you tell me …… 

I CAN’T PRAY?” 



I~ Coming to Your 

COMMUNITY 
Combined Community Action Senior Nutrition Program, also known as "Meals on 
Wheels", serves hot-nutritional noon meals to persons who are 60 years of age and older in 
either a congregate setting for those seniors more mobile or delivers meals to the those who 
are home-bound. Currently "Meals on Wheels" has 20 serving sites in 6 different counties in 
the central Texas region and is seeking to expand their service to your community. 

JYH(J CAN tjET M£At81 People 60 years of age aHd over! 
ELIGIBILITY 
Congregate meals - persons must be 60 years of age or older, or the spouse (regardless of 
age) or an eligible client. Disabled persons under 60, who live with an eligible client, or live in 
within the housing authority we serve, may come to the site with the client and eat. 

Home delivered meals - persons must be 60 years of age or older and be home-bound 
(unable to drive and be unable to leave home without assistance and not have help in the 
home with cooking of noon meals). Disabled persons under 60 who are on Medicaid may be 
eligible to receive meals with a referral from their caseworker. 

COST OF MEALS 
The cost of a meal is a voluntary donation of $2.00. If a person is unable to give the full contribution, 
they may give what they can afford and will not be denied a meal. All meals are cooked and prepared 
by Valley Services Inc. in Austin, Texas. Hot food is transported in insulated food containers by 
company vans to the sites. 

For More Information Contact CCA @ (979) 540-2991 or (979) 540-2990 

Site-Manager. ~ -~ ShariMailen_ 
Phone Number. (979)716-6657 __ _ _ 

SPning: LPe. Fayptte. Bastrop. Caldwell. Hays and Blanco [ounty 



COMBINED COMMUNITY ACTION 

"MEAJ.g ON WUEELS" 
SEEKING VOLUNTEERS TO HELP DELIVER MEALS AND SMILES TO 

HOMEBOUND SENIORS IN YOUR COMMUNITY 

DRIVERS NEEDED 
TUESDAY - THURSDAY 0 

(YOU CHOOSE THE DAY(S) YOU CAN WORK) 

11:00 A.M. - 12:30 A.M. 
(HOURS MAY VARY PER SITE) 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT 

Sile-Manager: SHARI ~IAltEN 

Phone Number: (979) 716-6657 

Serving: Lee, Fayette, Bastrop, (:aldwell, Hays and Blanco County 
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****************************************************************** 

COMING SOON 

The Fall Festival is coming on October 19, 2019.  This is a whole-church and 
community event.  Be working on your crafts and auction items.  Ask your small 
group if they can do a basket together.  Watch the table in the foyer for worker and 
donation sign ups, or contact Dot or Eben Files. 

****************************************************************** 
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"Discipleship Opportunities" 

Sunday 

9:00 a.m. - 10:15 a.m. Praise and Worship Service 

10:15 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. Sunday School Classes for all ages 

10:30 a.m.—11:00 a.m. Pre-K Sunday School (ages, 2, 3 & 4) 

11:15 a.m. - 12:15 p.m. Traditional Worship Service 

10:00 a.m. Fifth Sunday Services 

Tuesday 

10:00 a.m. Brown Bag Bible Study 

CEDAR  CREEK UNITED METHODIST CHURCH MISSION 

To make disciples for Jesus Christ which can transform our world. 

Cedar Creek UMC is a place where people discover God working in their lives. 



WE’RE ON THE WEB AT 

WWW.CEDARCREEKUMC.ORG 

 

DEADLINE 
For  November 1, 2019,  Newsletter Items  

THURSDAY,  OCTOBER 24, 2019 
Email articles to jhoffmanccumc@aol.com 

 

Church Council Chair  Barry Cook              
Lay Leader    Sue Kratochvil         
Lay Delegate to Ann. Conf #1  Bob Severance                                     
Alternate Delegate #1  Charlene Severance                      
Staff Parish Relations Chair Connie Fannon      
Board of Trustees Chair  Sunshine Reyes          
Finance Chair   Regena Baker      
Church Treasurer  Bob Severance          
Financial Secretary  Janice Hoffman                     
Recording Secretary  Charlene Severance 
Membership Secretary  Janice Hoffman                                        
Website Communications                                                                                                        
Young Adult Representative Aaron Travis                                                  
United Methodist Women Diana Jones                                
Scouting Liaison  Eben Files                                    
Children and Youth Ministry                                        
Outreach Ministries               Eben & Dot Files    
Worship  Leadership                                                                   
 9 am Praise Band Joseph Leggett              
 11:15 am Choir  Beth Yost                                 
    Dot Files                         
    Louise Ridlon                            
 Bell Choir              Dot Files                                              
Care Corps (Nurture)                  Gwen Bunnell                                            
 Funeral Receptions Cherri Caudle                            
 CCUMC Prayer Chain Janice Hoffman    
Usher/Greeter Coordinator Rosalie Kahanek 
Nursery Director  & Moppets                                                                
                Coordinator  Vicki Manno           
Signage    Ed Laundy                         
                            Mark Clingan       
Newsletter   Janice Hoffman       
Education/Library              Mary Bailey                                 
Safety Policy Administrator        Linda Weseloh               
Audio/Visual                             Sunshine Reyes                     
                 Blanca & Juan Montez                                
                                         Shirley Ellis                       
Communion Stewards                  Diana Jones                             
                             Cynthia Gilbreath        
Food Pantry                                  Linda Cook                     
                 Mary Bailey              
Ramp Team                                  Ed Laundy                      
Wednesday at the Well                                                        
                  Coordinator    Charlene Severance    
Emmaus Coordinators                  Dot & Eben Files   

           2019                  2020             2021             

Lay Leadership Team:                                 

Shirley Meek                  Doedee Vann            Linda Cook                     

Mary Ann Green            Mark Clingan           Edie Stimach 

Charles Weseloh             Mary Bailey             Bill Nogues 

Staff Parish Relations:                                                                   

Connie Fannon               Janice Kramm          Connie Stagman            

Bob Wilson                      Blanca Montez          Jill Adams     

Ross Crysup                    Bryan Hohenstein    Jimmy Whittle  

Board of Trustees:                                                                       

Juan Montez                   Mike Taylor                Robert Kramm              

Sunshine Reyes              Robert Jones               Charles Weseloh          

Ricky Requardt              Sandy Walthall            Eben Files 

Cedar Creek Childcare Center Board Representative:                        

Patty Boles                   Cynthia Gilbreath         Susan Craig    

Lay Servant Ministries:  –   Mark Clingan, Shirley Ellis, Dot 

Files, Eben Files, Vicki Manno, Sue Kratochvil,   Doedee Vann, 

Sunshine Reyes, Blanca Montez 

Finance Committee:  -  Regena Baker, Bob Severance, Barry 

Cook, Connie Fannon, Sue Kratochvil, Janice Hoffman,        

Pastor Chris Bistline   

Community Events:  -  Eben & Dot Files 

 

 

CEDAR  CREEK UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

5630 FM 535 

P. O. Box 33 

Cedar Creek, Texas 78612 

512-303-1393 

Administrative Council and Leaders for 2019 


